
Media Advisory 
Release Nr: 2506-02 
June, 16, 2025 

Fort Drum Public Affairs 

 

Fort Drum to hold change of command ceremony 

 

Fort Drum, NY – Fort Drum will welcome a new leader during a change of command 
ceremony in Memorial Park at 2 p.m. Wednesday, June 18. 

 

Col. Jason N. Adler will assume command from Col. Matthew R. Myer, who has served as 
garrison commander at Fort Drum since July 20, 2023. 

 

Media interested in attending the ceremony should be at the Media Operations Center on 
NYS Rt. 26 no later than 1:30 p.m. Wednesday, June 18. An RSVP is requested by 2 p.m. 
Tuesday, June 17. 

 

For more information regarding this advisory, contact Katherine Wright at 315-772-9043 or 
email katherine.e.wright12.civ@army.mil. 
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